

**NOTE OF ZOOM MEETING OF COMMUNITY COUNCILLORS HELD ON 17-05-2020**

Item			
1	<b>MEMBERS PRESENT &amp; APOLOGIES</b>		
	<b>In attendance</b>	<b>Apologies</b>	
	G Smith, R Freel, R Craig, Y Gardiner , N Wood	S Montgomery, K Gallacher	Action
	<p>Chair George Smith welcomes all to the zoom virtual meeting and indicated that apologies received from Sharon and Keith.            A few items required discussion and we would just work our way through them.</p> <p><b><u>GP Practice Zoom</u></b>            Chair advised that following a number of requests seeking a meeting with the practice to discuss the negative feedback on the community councils survey a virtual meeting was scheduled for tomorrow. Chair asked who was available to attend. Only chair and vice chair were available.            Prior to receiving the date Chair and Vice Chair had met virtually with Craig Cunningham of NHS to discuss the questionnaire feedback. One item to come out of the meeting was that the phlebotomy service would be offered at Stonehouse hospital on Mondays. Chair proceeded to ask what items they should cover at GP meeting.            The following were agreed.</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1) GP practice comments on the questionnaire comments to be sought.</li> <li>2) What action could be taken to address comments</li> <li>3) Procedure for practice opening up</li> <li>4) Number of hours part time / full time offered by practice as opposed to number of doctors available.</li> <li>5) It was stated that there are no doctors available on Wednesdays at the practice.</li> <li>6) Use of Triage system.</li> <li>7) Defibrillator, possible purchase by CC for mounting outside surgery.</li> </ol>		Chair
	<p><b><u>Village / community Plan</u></b>            Peter Ramsay had provide an outline of the plan and was seeking feedback, chair circulated for comment. Secretary to provide Chair with a copy of invoice for work done. Members to drop chair comments</p>		All
	<p><b><u>Post Scottish Parliament Elections</u></b>            Chair suggested we set up an introduction meeting with those elected to serve our area at the Scottish Parliament. Following discussion it was agreed to wait a few weeks and that the meeting would be purely an introduction to Stonehouse Community Council. Chair will write to all parties to establish contact and set up individual meetings.</p>		Chair
	<p><b><u>Overwood ERF</u></b>            A question was asked if we knew when the application would be made. Secretary to write to Viridor. Some feedback from resident near the Glasgow Polmadie plant was also discussed.</p>		Sect

	<p><b>Watstone Farm Planning application</b>          The recent planning application was discussed and it was agreed that no objections be made on the application however observations and comments would be made relating to the application and these would cover noise, road traffic, right of ways and address the building of houses before the planned businesses were operation.</p> <p><b><u>Electric Vehicles purchased by SLC</u></b>          Agreed that the CC seek a FOI covering the recent purchase of Electric vehicles.</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1) Number and types of vehicles purchased and at what cost.</li> <li>2) Split between purchase and lease.</li> <li>3) Number in operational use</li> <li>4) What infrastructure was in place for charging vehicles</li> </ol> <p><b><u>Banks Kypemuir Community Trust</u></b>          Chair advised that he had been elected to serve another year as chair and they were negotiating with Banks and SLC to take over all community income from the windfarm operation and trying to set up meetings with Blackwood group.</p> <p><b><u>Covid Grant &amp; Accounts</u></b>          Secretary Had been contacted by SLC regards accounts submitted seeking receipts for the material purchased using Banks grant. Secretary had responded advising this he had split this out as it was not money received from SLC and did not think it was necessary to provide. Purchase of a defibrillator funded by £900 from SLC to be raised with Doctors at GP practice</p> <p><b><u>Possible Projects for village</u></b>  <u>Y</u>vonne asked about the banners discussed before and about potential spends for Brighter village. Advised to submit an application to Banks Kypemuir trust fund. Secretary will also seek background info on potential walks on railways and costs plus who owns them.</p>	<p>Sect</p> <p>Sect.</p> <p>Sect, YG</p>
	<p><b>DATE OF NEXT MEETINGS</b>          3<sup>rd</sup> Monday in June</p>	